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PHA General Meeting 

May 8, 2019 
 

Pinery Fire Station 
Meeting Room 

 
6:45 p.m. Newcomers’ Meeting 
7:30 p.m. Main Meeting 

 
Agenda 

 
ARC Election 

 
Tim Dunn, Landscape Architect 

Presentation of new  
Pinery entryway plans 

 
Refreshments Provided 

Complimentary Child Care 

Kids’ Fishing Derby  

 The activity begins at 8 a.m. at 
Bingham Lake with the Kids’ 
Fishing Derby. Douglas County 
Park Ranger, Dave Hause will be 
there to give fishing tips and greet 
the kids. Prizes are awarded in a 
variety of categories.  
 
Picnic Activities Galore!! 

● Horseback riding 
● Face painting 
● Carnival games 
● Putt putt golf 
● Photo Booth 
● Popcorn, cotton candy & snow 

cones 
● Funathon—you never know 

what family activities the lead-
ers will choose: water bal-
loons? egg toss? tug of war? 
hula hoops? bubble blowing 
contest? You’ll just have to 
come and see. 

 
Great Food 

 Sign up for meals by July 31st, 
and get a 50% discount. 
 For early registration, please  
complete the Picnic form on page 
6 of this newsletter. 
 
Would you like to Volunteer? 

 If you are interested in volun-
teering at the Picnic, please com-
plete the Volunteer form on page  
9 of this newsletter. 

 
Promote Your Business  

and Get a Free Ad  
by Sponsoring the Pinery Picnic! 

 
 If you are interested in sponsoring 
any of the Picnic activities, call the 
PHA office, 303-841-8572. 
 
 Sponsors will be given a free busi-
ness card ad in the September issue of 
the Pinery newsletter and a sign with 
your business name will be placed at 
the sponsored activity. 

 
 
 
 

Garage Sale 
May 31st & June 1st 

9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
(See Page 4 for details) 

 
Pinery Picnic Event 

Coming up! 
Saturday, August 10 

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
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Architectural Review  

Committee (ARC) Candidate Bios 

Lisa Blider 

Lisa Blidar has lived in the Pi-
nery with her husband since 2011 
and is interested in serving on the 
Architectural Review Committee.   
 Lisa has over 35 years of ex-
perience and background in de-
sign, materials, finishes and col-
or.   
 She graduated from Kent 
State University in Kent, Ohio 
with a B.A. in Interior Design.  
Lisa has worked as a residential 
and commercial Interior Design-
er. She has been an art, color, and 
materials consultant.   
 For 35 years, Lisa was an out-
side Sales Representative for var-
ious manufacturers and distribut-
ers and sold wall coverings, tex-
tiles, wall protection, furniture, 
paint and many other items.   
 She started an environmental-
ly sustainable “eco/green” design 
company called Tierra Structures 
Design Inc. She is certified as a 
Leadership in Environmental/
Energy Design Approved Profes-
sional (LEED AP), sanctioned by 
the U.S. Green Building Coali-
tion. 
 Lisa currently works as a Col-
or Consultant for Sherwin-
Williams, consulting on both ex-
terior and interior color choices.   
 Lisa and her husband used to 
have a llama farm when they 
lived in Ohio. She appreciates the 
uniqueness of the beautiful 
homes in the Pinery that incorpo-
rate good architecture and design 
while embracing the wildlife and 
green spaces in this very unique 
place.   
 Lisa believes that her back-
ground makes her a good fit for 

service on the ARC and is happy 
to help!  She appreciates your con-
sideration. 
 

Garry Kuka (incumbent) 

Garry has served on the ARC 
Board for the last 2 years. His ini-
tial goal was to make the submittal 
process as pleasant as possible 
while maintaining the intent of the 
covenants. In his past term, Garry 
realized that this may not be a goal 
that is 100% attainable, but rather 
a continued pursuit is needed for 
the betterment of our community. 
Hence, Garry is hoping to serve 
another 2 year term. 
 Garry and his wife of 34 years 
have owned a home in the Pinery 
for 8 years and have lived in Par-
ker for 15 years. They have lived 
in Colorado for 33 years total and 
have 2 grown children who were 
born and raised in Colorado. 
 Garry is a licensed Civil Engi-
neer and has owned his own small 
business for 24 years. The compa-
ny manufactures and sells engi-
neering equipment. His son is his 
business partner, and will take 
over complete control of the com-
pany when Garry retires. 
 Garry is an avid outdoor enthu-
siast, having hiked and back-
packed many trails throughout 
Colorado, Wyoming, Montana and 
the Pacific Northwest. He still 
spends as much time as possible 
camping and hiking. 
 The beautiful setting and abun-
dance of wildlife make The Pinery 
a very unique community. He is 
very proud of our community and 
would like to be part of the effort 
to keep it such a special place. 

 As a civil engineer Garry has 
the tools and ability to review 
drawings and anticipate the true 
effect of changes to the natural 
environment. As an experienced 
small business owner he has de-
veloped the ability to understand 
other’s concerns, understand 
regulations, and work toward 
acceptable resolutions.  As a res-
ident of Colorado and this com-
munity, Garry is deeply commit-
ted to preserving the wonderful 
and unique environment we live 
in.  
 
Marshall Marks (incumbent) 

Marshall Marks was appointed 
last year to fill an open position 
on the Architectural Review 
Committee and has had the op-
portunity to serve for the past 12 
months. He has really enjoyed 
his time on the Committee, get-
ting to know other neighbors and 
their projects. He would like to 
be considered for a second term 
of service. 
 For the past 17 years, Mar-
shall has been practicing Archi-
tecture and just recently, 5 years 
of Structural Design. Currently, 
he has his own Architectural De-
sign company, Elevation 6300 
Design. Architecture has been a 
passion of his for as long as he 
can remember.   
 Marshall is married with two 
kids. The Marks’ are currently in 
the adoption process for their 
third child. Marshall’s favorite 
leisure time activities are spend-
ing time with his family and 
driving around in his British car.  
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Sonia Eyre 
President  

 
Jay Colas 

Vice-President  
 

Penelope Williams 
Treasurer 

 
Larry Ilg 
Director 

 
Ronnie Johnson 

Director 
 

Garry Kuka 
Director 

 
PHA Board of  

Directors 

 
“The Pinery Homeowner” is a publication of The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (PHA), a   
private, not-for-profit organization. The PHA reserves absolute editorial discretion over the content of  
the Homeowner and may reject a submission for any reason. Advertisement in The Pinery Homeowner 
should not be construed as an endorsement of products or services by The Pinery Homeowners’ Associa-
tion. The Pinery Homeowner is the medium through which the PHA communicates with its members. It 
is not a forum for the views of individual members of the PHA or other individuals or groups.  

 
 
 
 

Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available Online 
  
 Covenants for Pinery fil-
ings 1-8A can be found on our 
website, www.pinery.org 
  
 From the menu on the right 
of the screen, select HOA By-
Laws/Covenants.   
  
 If you don’t know your fil-
ing, there are instructions to 
help you determine which fil-
ing you are in. 

 
Anonymous  
 Complaints 

 
Reminder: The Architectural 
Review Committee is unable 
to address anonymous com-
plaints. 

 
Pinery May 8 General Meeting 

 
At the May 8th General Meeting, the Pinery Executive Board and Community Services Committee are 
pleased to present the new landscaping design for the front entrance to our community.  
 
Your elected volunteer committee members have chosen a beautiful plan that will bring a welcomed 
renovation to the Pinery front entrance.  Most of the funding for the project was allocated by the Board 
at the end of 2017 using unspent operating funds from prior years.  The CSC requested bids from sever-
al highly recommended Landscape Architects and were delighted to select Tim Dunn of Tim Dunn  
Designs to craft their collective vision.  The committee worked together with Tim to incorporate Xeri-
scape water saving plantings, as well as energy saving lighting using new LED technology.  The com-
mittee hopes to lead by example with turf reduction and water conservation as major objectives.   
 
The project will involve several phases. The first phase will be installation of a new entry monument 
incorporating our official Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. trademarked image.  The project is ex-
pected to be completed by Fall 2020. Tim Dunn will attend the May 8th General Meeting to present the 
completed designs for Pinery residents to view.  

 

 

 
 

Pinery Trash Pick up  
delayed to  

Tuesday, May 28 
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Douglas County  
Emergency Notification  
System—CodeRED 
 

L ife can change in a mo-
ment - make sure you are 

connected to the CodeRED 
emergency notification system 
in Douglas County! The sys-
tem, CodeRED, is a high-
speed telephone emergency 
notification service allowing 
public safety agencies the 
ability to deliver pre-recorded 
information to targeted areas 
within the county.  
 
 Douglas County's public 
safety agencies encourage 
everyone to register their con-
tact information in the 
CodeRED system (reverse 
911).  Registration is not auto-
matic, but it may be critical to 
your safety and that of your 
family.   
 
  Please register online at 
douglascountycodered.com 

 
Missed Trash Pick up 

If your trash or recycle is missed 
or if you have another concern, 
please contact Waste Manage-
ment at their email address:  

fchoa@wm.com 
If the issue is not resolved, then 
call the PHA office at 303-841-
8572. 
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If you would like Waste 
Management to deliver trash 
bins to your home (at no 
cost), you may do so by 
emailing:  

fchoa@wm.com 

 Be sure to specify the size 
and type (trash and/or re-
cycling) of bin you would 
like. You may request up 
to 3 bins. 

 Be sure to store the con-
tainers out of view other 
than service day per cove-
nants. 

 Be sure to say that you are 
with the Pinery Preferred 
Hauler program. 

Pinery Trash Customers

        

               Homeowner 
 
  

July 2019 

Newsletter Deadline 

June 10, 2019 

 
Dogs in Douglas County Must be Kept on Leash —  
It’s the Law 
 
 Douglas County law requires that ALL dogs not on their owners’  
property to be on a leash at all Ɵmes. Dog owners who fail to leash 
their pets may face a fine of at least $50 per dog. 
 
 Douglas County offers several off‐leash areas. Bayou Gulch  
Regional Park provides the closest area to The Pinery.  
 

Bayou Gulch Regional Park provides 2+ acres of off‐leash fun for 
man’s best friend on the east side of Fox Sparrow Road. The dog 
park area is adjacent to 2.5 miles of soŌ‐surface trails that re‐
quire dogs to be on leash as a courtesy to other trail users and 
wildlife. The dog park is open one hour before sunrise unƟl one 
hour aŌer sunset. 
 
DirecƟons: Take Hwy. 83 south of Parker to Bayou Gulch Road; 
travel east one mile and turn north on Fox Sparrow Road. The 
dog park is on the right (east) side of the park.  For more infor‐
maƟon please call Douglas County Parks at 720‐733‐6990. 

 
 You may find informaƟon regarding other Douglas 
County off‐leash areas on the Pinery website 
(www.pinery.org/Local Services/Pets and Wildlife). 

 
Postal Mail Tips 
 
 

The Pinery HOA has received reports of possible  
mail theft out of mail boxes. We wanted to make  
sure residents are aware of ways to keep delivered mail secure.   
 
 If you will be out of town, place a Hold on your mail. This 

can be done at the U.S. Post Office website www.usps.com 
 

 You can check the mail to be delivered each day at the same 
site, using the Post Office’s new “Informed Delivery” ser-
vice. This service can be found at the same website under the 
“Track & Manage” tab. 

 
 Pick up your mail as soon as possible after delivery. 

 
If you decide to change your mailbox to make it more secure (e.g. 
install a locking mailbox), just ensure that it is acceptable to the 
Post Office. Architectural approval is not required for a mailbox 
style change.   
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2019 Slash/Mulch Site Opening 

Saturdays ONLY April 6 - October 26 
8 a.m. -  5 p.m. 

 
Wildfire preparedness begins at home.  

Dispose of tree limbs, shrubs and brush properly. 
 
Douglas County’s slash-mulch site in Castle Rock will open for the season April 6.  
 
Did you know that removing tree limbs, shrubs and brush from your property is essential for wildfire 
risk reduction? Good news – Douglas County provides two locations to dispose of this unwanted 
slash. 

Douglas County’s slash-mulch site, at 1400 Caprice Drive in Castle Rock, opens April 6 and will 
remain open on Saturdays-only from 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. through October 26. The perfect place to dis-
pose of limbs, shrubs and brush, the site also gives residents the opportunity to go home with fresh 
mulch. 

Acceptable items include tree limbs, shrubs, brush with a maximum length of 6 ft. and maximum 
diameter of 12 inches.   Loose pine needles are accepted but must be keep separate from other 
items.  Please note all loads must be covered upon arrival to the slash mulch site. 

Items that will not be accepted include appliances, dirt, grass, household trash, lumber, railroad ties, 
roots, stumps and weeds. 

During open season a County operated loader will be available to load free wood chips for home-
owners to use as mulch.  Material can be picked up anytime during the season the site is open to ac-
cept slash. 

In the event of inclement weather, please call 303-663-6274 to ensure that the site will be open as 
scheduled. 
 
The County respectfully requests that residents DO NOT leave materials anywhere on the site when 
it is closed/unattended. 
 
Douglas County and the Wildfire Mitigation Specialists encourage property owners to use this op-
portunity to perform mitigation work and reduce hazardous fuels on their land. Douglas County 
Wildfire Mitigation Specialists offer free site visits to determine the safety of a property at no cost, 
upon request. Call 303.660.7497 to request a consultation for information on Wildfire Mitigation. 

 
Track Those Fire Mitigation Hours! 

It’s spring and we’re all pruning trees, cutting back brush, raking pine needles and doing other yard 
cleanup measures which mitigate our fire danger. While we don’t have our 2019 plans set for the PHA 
sponsored fire-mitigation program, please keep track of your hours spent doing these tasks. We will be 
asking that it be submitted in future newsletters. Documentation of hours spent is required so that we 
can maintain our Fire-Wise Community status.   
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Please Don’t Feed the Deer 

 In the winter, deer herds tend 
to move to lower elevations clos-
er to homes and businesses. 
Some people may feel the deer 
do not have adequate food 
sources in the wintertime and 
believe that supplementing their 
diets with grain, corn or hay is 
helpful. In fact, the contrary is 
true. “People who feed deer do 
more harm than good,” says 
Trina Lynch, a district wildlife 
manager with the Colorado Parks 
and Wildlife. 
  
 Unwanted and Dangerous 

Guests: Mountain lions may 
be attracted to the area since 
deer are the primary prey of 
mountain lions.  

 
 Disease: Concentrating deer 

by feeding them can also in-
crease stress on the deer and 
hasten the spread of dis-
ease. The Colorado Division 
of Wildlife is reporting an 
increase in the problem with 
chronic wasting disease 
among the deer population. 

 
 Health: Big game depend en-

tirely on native vegetation, 
such as grasses, forbs, and 
shrubs. Those plants provide 
all the nutritional require-
ments the animals need to 
survive in Colorado, even 
through winter. Eating non-
natural kinds of foods can 
result in nutritional problems 
for wildlife, or even death. 

 It is illegal in Colorado to inten-
tionally place or distribute feed, 
salt blocks or other attractants for 
big-game animals. This problem is 
mainly associated with deer. Vio-
lators face a $50 fine. 

 
Recycling tips: 
 

Do recycle all empty bottles, 
cans, paper and cardboard. 

Do keep foods and liquids 
out of recycling. 

Do keep plastic bags out of 
recycling. 

 
Don’t bag your recyclables. 

Plastic bags and film get tan-
gles in the machinery.  

Don’t include food –soiled 
items—they can turn an en-
tire load of recycling into 
trash. 
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               Homeowner 
 

Would You Like to  
Advertise in  

The Pinery Newsletter? 
 

Advertising information can be found at:   
 

www.pinery.org 
or 

by calling:  
 

303-841-8572 
 

Newsletter deadlines can be found on the  
calendar page of the newsletter. 

 
ACH Payment Schedule 

 If you use ACH (automatic 
pay) to pay for your Pinery 
trash service, $67.50 will be 
paid out of your bank account 
on the following dates: 

  
2019 

March 6 
June 5 

September 4 
December 4 

   
 Please be sure to inform 
the PHA office if your account 
changes for any reason, or if 
you wish to discontinue your 
ACH payment. 

 
 
 
 

Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available Online 
 
 Covenants for Pinery 
filings 1-8A can be found on 
our website, www.pinery.org 
 
 From the menu on the 
right of the screen, select HOA 
By-Laws/Covenants.   
 
 If you don’t know your 
filing, there are instructions to 
help you determine which fil-
ing you are in. 

 
 
 
 
 

American Flag Display  
 

Many of our residents have an American flag at their property to 
honor our nation and the sacrifices of our troops in support of our 
freedom.   
 
As we prepare for our wonderful summer holidays, we remind our 
homeowners to take some time to make sure that your flag’s condi-
tion continues to serve that purpose. In the event the flag has be-
come damaged or worn, removed and destroyed in a respectful 
manner, according to the Flag Code below, and replaced.  
 
According to the Flag Code  
 

The flag, when it is in such condition that it is no longer a fitting 
emblem for display, should be destroyed in a dignified way, 
preferably by burning.  

 
Flag poles are allowed at Pinery residences, information regarding 
submittal for Architectural Review can be found in the Pinery Ar-
chitectural Standards at www.pinery.org. 
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